                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                MONDAY  15th February, 2021.
Held remotely using Zoom software

Participating:   Cllrs:   Alan Price (Chair), Brynley Morris, Tim Mason, Gerald Thomas, Jill Morgan, 
                        Graham Johns.
        C Cllr. Neil Prior, Ian Chambers, Clerk.
Apologies:  

Attendance at meeting by Ian Chambers to discuss the PCNPA Tree & Hedgerow Fund 
Cllr. Alan Price welcomed Ian Chambers to the meeting. The Tree & Hedgerow Fund is funding woodlands and hedgerows around Pembrokeshire, not necessarily in the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park.   The fund can advise on the siting of trees and the suitability of different species, can contribute to cost and can help with the planting.  It can be used for relatively small areas or the grant can go up to £1000.  Trees are roughly £5 each.   Ian recommended that the Communityt Council should apply next November when the planting season starts again.  Planting alongside a footpath is ideal or possibly even in individual gardens.  Councillors were asked to consider suitable areas in and around Mathry for the next planting season.  The Clerk has the relevant application form.  


1. Minutes 
The Minutes of the last meeting held on the 18th January, 2021, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr.Tim Mason.
2. Matters Arising 
· Local Places for Nature – fencing/hedging.   In process.
· Bill for Xmas Lighting.     In process.
· Refill Wales – Memorandum of Understanding sent out – decision to be made as to whether the Community Council wants to facilitate the Refill Wales project.   Councillors agreed that the Community Council should facilitate the Refill Wales project and that the Memorandum of Understanding should be returned.  Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.  
· Salt Bin request.   This was approved.   Cllr. Bryn Morris expressed a personal interest.
Proposed by Cllr.Graham Johns, seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas. The Clerk would expedite.

· Community Hall – Covid-19 Procedures & Protocols / Risk Assessment.  In process.
· Abercastle public toilet – doors.  C Cllr. Neil Prior will expedite the removal of the outside doors.
· EPG (2) – the stage curtains have been completed and the ride on mower purchased.   
Funding has been received for the Pembs County Council component so far and the VAT is currently being claimed.
The following items are deferred to future meetings when possible:
· Review of one-way system in Mathry
· PCNPA Tree Policy – invitation to Richard Staden to attend future meeting.

3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:  Pembs County Council (salt bin) - £210.00
      Proposed by Cllr.Graham Johns, seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas.

      
                 Account information:    Balance of Current a/c - £4039.97

  Balance of Deposit a/c - £508.14






4. PLANNING
Planning Applications
PCC
i)  20/0790/PA:  Penfeidr, Castlemorris – proposed agricultural storage/feedstore/kitchen garden building with some domestic storage.  The Community Council has concerns about the size and finish of the building, access and parking.
ii)  20/0707/PA:  Llwyn Dewi, Castlemorris – replacement extension and alterations to dwelling.
No adverse comments.


6.    CORRESPONDENCE  
        a) C Cllr. Neil Prior – Community Update – 31st January, 2021, received.
b) C Cllr. Neil Prior – email confirming that Pembs County Council will only provide salt refills for their own Salt Bins received.
c)  Funding requests received from Paul Sartori;  Urdd National Eisteddfod 2021;  Wales Air Ambulance;  Cerebral Palsy Cymru;  Citizens Advice Bureau and Cruse Bereavement Care.
        d)   HM Land Registry – survey received. 
        e)   One Voice Wales – remote training for Councillors received.

        f)    Pembs County Council – digital training for Councillors received.

        g)   Pembs County Council – budget consultation received.

        h)   Pembs Coastal Forum – newsletter received.

        i)    Ready to Go project received.

        j)    Reply from the Friends of the PCNPA – Tree and Hedgerow Fund .

        k)   Demi Davies – solicitor for the University of Wales – email received confirming that she will be 

        working on “the licence relating to the toilets on the Mathry Village Green”.
        l)    Youth representation on Community Council received.

7.     COMMUNITY HALL

8.     FRENCH TWINNING
        It is unlikely that the visit will take place to Mathry this year.

9.     PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
        Continuing to focus on the Covd-19 vaccination situation. 
  
10.   NHS, SOCIAL CARE & FRONTLINE WORKERS DAY – 5TH JULY
        For future planning.

11.   DONATIONS
        For March meeting. 

12.   Councillors were sorry to hear that Trefor Evans who was the longest serving resident in  

        Abercastle has sadly passed away.
13.   Buses in Castlemorris

Residents are concerned about the lack of buses coming through Castlemorris.  C Cllr. Neil Prior will discuss the new services Bwcabus and Flecsi with Cllr. Graham Johns so that he can pass on the information.

Signed ………………………………..
Dated …………………………………
